
Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Deborah Barnes [lifesaverservices07@yahoo.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2011 3:21 PM
To: salud carbajal; Gray, Joni; Wolf, Janet; Lavagnino, Steve; sbcob
Subject: Questions with regard to budget cuts
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Dear Supervisors, 
Could you please address the question about the City of Goleta taking over 1/3 the population 
out of our services and yet we have less funding? 
I want to understand this issue please. 
Thank you for your patience through all of this but so much lies in your hands for the future of so 
many.  
Thank you for taking the time to explain this to us/me 
Sincerely, 

DEBORAH BARNES



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Jina Carvalho [jina@glendon.org]
Sent: Thursday, June 16, 2011 12:05 PM
To: Gray, Joni; Lavagnino, Steve; supervisorcarajal@sbcbos1.org; sbcob; Wolf, Janet
Subject: Please consider these cuts and the impact to our community 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red
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Dear Supervisors 
I know you will act wisely. Thanks for your consideration of these cuts. 
Jina Carvalho 
  
  
  
1)     CARES:  Cares serves our mentally ill and dually diagnosed. Reducing 
services to them is a really bad idea as there is no where else for them to go. 
Cutting out 2 psychiatrists who help assess the mentally ill and dually diagnosed 
and prescribe Social Security Disability and MediCal benefits would be tragic. 
There is a good reason the Grand Jury recently focused on the “mentally ill, 
possibly substance abusing, uninsured, indigent, homeless individuals recycling 
in and out of jail.” We disagree with their next statement “they are also unlikely to 
qualify for public assistance.” Frequently alcohol and drug use is masking a very 
real mental or physical disability. Many people who have been homeless for 
years would qualify for Public Assistance if properly diagnosed. Removing that 
possibility is unwise. Cares has also been severely cut in staff and numerous 
other ways already such as only having one outreach staff. They serve over 900 
clients     

   
2)     Treatment Courts: These courts are cost effective because they are 
successful in reducing recidivism. Thus reducing the burden on so many other 
County Departments and the community at large. They are also a collaborative 
effort between Courts, District Attorney, Public Defender, Sheriff’s Treatment 
Program and non-profits. This court works and needs to stay in place!  

   
3)     Veterans Service Program:  Loss of one FTE and the Lompoc Office will 
have an impact on our entire County. The remaining employees will spend more 
time driving around the County and not helping Veterans. More Veterans are 
returning from combat regularly. We need eligible Veterans returning and who 
are homeless enrolled in VA benefits programs. Cutting out this service office is 
the seriously wrong step.  

   
  
  
Jina Carvalho 
Director of Communications 
Glendon Association 
115 West Canon Perdido Street 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
jina@glendon.org 
(805) 681-0415 x232 
www.Glendon.org 
www.PsychAlive.org 
  
  
  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: david hopkins [dehopper7@hotmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 16, 2011 9:58 AM
To: Lavagnino, Steve; Farr, Doreen; Gray, Joni; jwolf@sbcbo2.org; sbcob
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red
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CARES:  Cares serves our mentally ill and dually diagnosed. Reducing services to 
them is a really bad idea as there is no where else for them to go. Cutting out 2 
psychiatrists who help assess the mentally ill and dually diagnosed and prescribe Social 
Security Disability and MediCal benefits would be tragic. There is a good reason the 
Grand Jury recently focused on the “mentally ill, possibly substance abusing, uninsured, 
indigent, homeless individuals recycling in and out of jail.” We disagree with their next 
statement “they are also unlikely to qualify for public assistance.” Frequently alcohol and 
drug use is masking a very real mental or physical disability. Many people who have 
been homeless for years would qualify for Public Assistance if properly diagnosed. 
Removing that possibility is unwise. Cares has also been severely cut in staff and 
numerous other ways already such as only having one outreach staff. They serve over 
900 clients    

  

Treatment Courts: These courts are cost effective because they are successful in 
reducing recidivism. Thus reducing the burden on so many other County Departments 
and the community at large. They are also a collaborative effort between Courts, District 
Attorney, Public Defender, Sheriff’s Treatment Program and non-profits. This court 
works and needs to stay in place! 

  

Veterans Service Program:  Loss of one FTE and the Lompoc Office will have an 
impact on our entire County. The remaining employees will spend more time driving 
around the County and not helping Veterans. More Veterans are returning from combat 
regularly. We need eligible Veterans returning and who are homeless enrolled in VA 
benefits programs. Cutting out this service office is the seriously wrong step. 

  

 
 
Thank You, 

David Hopkins 

Homeless Rep. (SCHAC) 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Deborah Barnes [lifesaverservices07@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 16, 2011 9:44 AM
To: Deborah Barnes
Subject: Budget Cuts for today PLEASE READ NOW
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red
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Dear Board of Supervisors,  
   
I feel very strongly about the topics you are reviewing today for budget 
cuts. Please see below and know I am passionate about NOT cuting one of 
these items.  
   
CARES:  Cares serves our mentally ill and dually diagnosed. Reducing services 
to them is a really bad idea as there is no where else for them to go. Cutting out 
2 psychiatrists who help assess the mentally ill and dually diagnosed and 
prescribe Social Security Disability and MediCal benefits would be tragic. There 
is a good reason the Grand Jury recently focused on the “mentally ill, possibly 
substance abusing, uninsured, indigent, homeless individuals recycling in and 
out of jail.” I disagree with their next statement though “they are also unlikely to 
qualify for public assistance.” Frequently alcohol and drug use is masking a very 
real mental or physical disability. Many people who have been homeless for 
years would qualify for Public Assistance if properly diagnosed. Removing that 
possibility is unwise. Cares has also been severely cut in staff and numerous 
other ways already such as only having one outreach staff. They serve over 900 
clients. PLease do not cut this program. I use their services from the trenches 
everyday.     

   
Treatment Courts: These courts are cost effective because they are successful 
in reducing recidivism. Thus reducing the burden on so many other County 
Departments and the community at large. They are also a collaborative effort 
between Courts, District Attorney, Public Defender, Sheriff’s Treatment Program 
and non-profits. This court works and needs to stay in place! Please  

   
 Veterans Service Program:  Loss of one FTE and the Lompoc Office will have 
an impact on our entire County. The remaining employees will spend more time 
driving around the County and not helping Veterans. More Veterans are returning 
from combat regularly. We need eligible Veterans returning and who are 
homeless enrolled in VA benefits programs. Cutting out this service office is the 
seriously wrong step. We already moved it out of the reach for most and now 
cutting it would be tragic. I cannot express how many women and men I serve on 
the streets are vets. It is criminal they are not cared for after they ahve served us 
and provided safety and freesom for our country. If anything, this program needs 
to increase.  
   
Thank you for considering my input.  

 
 



DEBORAH BARNES
WORTH 

street reach 
serving & inspiring urban nomads 

805.331.0865 
Lifesaverservices07@yahoo.com 

www.worthstreetreach.com 
each one reach one
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Craig Markson [cmarkson@verizon.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2011 11:46 PM
To: SupervisorCarbajal; Gray, Joni; Wolf, Janet; Farr, Doreen; Lavagnino, Steve; sbcob
Subject: Re: Human Services Funding-Thank You
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red
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Dear Board of Supervisors, 
  
Thank you for the opportunity to speak today regarding the elimination of Human Services 
funding.  Because I had a County Animal Services meeting to attend at 5:30, I took the one-
minute opportunity to speak to you before rushing off. 
  
I wasn't sure if I got my message across when comparing the treatment of animals to people, 
so I thought I would briefly summarize what I was expressing. 
  
As mentioned at the meeting and in a previous e-mail to you regarding this funding, I provide 
bookkeeping services and grant writing assistance to several nonprofits that provide animal 
welfare and human services. 
  
I'm the principal grant writer for K-9 PALS.  K-9 PALS provides care to the dogs at the 
County Animal Shelter.  Grants to provide medical care for the dogs have decreased from 
$32,500 in 2007 down to $9,500 in 2010.  Because of limited funds, many private foundations 
that used to assist K-9 PALS are no longer funding animal welfare. They are focusing on 
human services.  While grants for medical care have dropped $23,000, medical care for the 
dogs has increased from $50,500 in 2007 to $94,000 in 2010. 
  
The only reason K-9 PALS can continue to assist the County with the dogs at its mandated 
shelter is because of a $400,000 bequest received in 2007.  We are going through this money 
quickly.  At some point, K-9 PALS may need to say we have no more funds and the County 
shelter will have to figure out on its own how to deal with the dogs. 
  
The funding by private foundations and individual donors has decreased for the human 
services organizations also.  If the County decides to no longer provide Human Services 
funding to the nonprofits, the same future that may happen with the dogs could happen with 
our citizens.  The nonprofits will be unable to continue and the community will be looking for 
the County for solutions. 
  
In summary, the County stopped funding properly for the animals in its care many years ago 
and is relying on nonprofits at the County shelters.  There is no guarantee the nonprofits can 
continue assisting indefinitely.  It would be extremely shortsighted if the County stops 
funding the nonprofits that profit human services.  Eventually, the County may find itself in 
worse shape than it now is because it will have to provide for basic services for both animals 
and humans or watch as both groups suffer. 
  
Craig Markson 
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